October 4, 1989 meeting

We're back at the Purpoodock Club and it's
great. You could feel the excitement in

the air. It's wonderful. This week's raffle
was a 50/50 and won by Paul Butler. Talk
about luck, Paul!!! Glad you won. Bill York
graciously led us in song with "Home on the
Range" and in honor of our guest speaker,
"Jolly Good Fellow".

Tonight was the first of our monthly student
visits, B.J. Cloutier and Maureen Curran,
Pres. and V. Pres. of Student Council, come
from South Portland High School. They both
enlightened us on the past, present and
future endeavors of the student council.

President Jack extended his many thanks to
Dick Yerxa and Bill Stanton for their help

in moving the club's locker to the Purpoodock.

Thanks went out to Tim Thompson for all his
hard work on Theater Night. Final results
are forthcoming. Great job, Tim,

Remember, October 28th is the Rotary
Foundation Seminar in Augusta. Your par-
ticipation is strongly urged. See Jack
for information.

October is Vocational Service Month. Thanks
go to Dan Davidson for lining up our guest
speakers for the entire month to talk about
vocational service. Our first speaker:

Wayne Ross - Director SMVTI

Wayner informed us that SMVTI is a two year
technical college offering programs for
Associates degrees as well as one year cer-
tificates. There are 32 different programs
available . SMVTI also works closely with
local businesses to develop and customize
pregrams to fit the company's need.

SMVTI is the oldest vocational college in
Maine. It was established in 1946 as Maine
Vocational Technical Institute, a center for
training returning Vets. Their Number one
priority is economic development. They are
continually making people aware of what they
have to offer thru various programs such as
campus tours .

Wayne also said the school is in an
expansion mode. They are currently working
on restoring a condemned building located
on campus to house an on-site working lab.
This lab would be designed as a training
center for their hotel/motel and restaurant
programs to acquire "on-the-job" training.
Other programs would be worked into this
training center. To help with the cost

of this project, the bond issue (ques. #5)
for $20 million to vocational schools
would include $4.2 million to SMVTI for
this and other building restoration.

More information from Dan Davidson about
the Resource list you received last week:
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Vocational Service: A major "All Hands"
project. Our Vocational Service Committee,
at the request of the two High Schools we
serve, is putting together a vocational
resource list. The list will enable school
counselors to offer students a list of
numberous vocations and individuals in
those vocations who are willing to be called
by students to talk about careers, oppor-—
tunites, how to prepare, etc. We have a
goal of no less than 400 listings.

Each Rotarian should list themself on the
froms provided PLUS ten (10) colleagues/
associates who would be willing to offer
just a few minutes of their time to students
interested in their professions. We all
work with many people and it should only
take a few minutes of vour time =0 azsk
frierds to help us by allowing their names
to be listed on our resource list. We will
computerize the list and give it to the
schools alphabetically by career field. And
we plan to update and expand it each year.

Get an many volunteers as you can: let's
give the high schools an excellent reference
list!! See Dan or Don Day if you have any
questions or need additional forms.

Speaker for October 11th is Jonathon Riteman
Esq. of McTeague Higbee and he will talk on
the status of labor unions in Maine.
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The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of

in particular, to

service as a basis of worthy enterprise and,

encourage and foster

First. The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for

service;

Second. High ethical standards in business and professions;

the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations; and

the dignifying by each Rotarian of his occupation as an

opportunity to serve society;
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October 11, 1989 meeting

We had 5 visiting Rotarians this week - all
from the Portland Club. They were: Charlie
Bartlett, Alan Monroe, Bob Nesbit, Scott
Carlisle and Jack Schradier. Tony Wagner
has a guest, Jack Hansen.

Dave Hitchcock led us a short but "sweet"
son - Row Your Boat. Bob Carson followed
with SMILE. Thanks, guys. Birthday wishes
go out to Warren Simpson (October 10th).
Dick Kilroy is certainly a proud fatherj
his daughter is getting married and his son
Rob was promoted to VP @ Prudential. Great
news, Dick.

Bill Kourakos conducted the raffle as well
as donated the gift, a tray of Baklava.

Due to the unavailability of raffle tickets,
Bill took our money and quoted "Trust me".
At raffle time, 42 tickets were sold. L. |

asked the speaker his date of birth, the 3rd.

So our lucky winner was #3 - BOB CARSON.
Does anyone know someone born on the 42nd.
Like that strategy, Bill,

Reminder, October 28th is Rotary Foundation
Seminar Day in Augusta. A sign-up list

was passed around. Anyone interested, give
Dan Mooers a call.

YOUTH EXCHANGE PROGRAM

Jack Schradier, Dist., #779 Youth Exchange
Chairman, spoke to us on this exciting
program. The program is offered to High
School Juniors and Seniors (16 to 18 yrs).
Rotary works with sending our students
abroad; bringing students here for one year.
We have the best program available and
because of this the students return better
people than when they left. If your inte-
rested in more info, contact Jack or

Harry Russell, our Club's chairman.

This week's speaker was Jonathan Riteman,
of McTeaque, Higbee, etc., who's a union
lawyer. Mr. Riteman deals with many union
companies, his mjor company being BIW. He
spoke of his many experiences at BIW. He
strongly feels that both sides need to give
in order to solve problems. Basically, to
avoid the worse, they need to talk.

Mr. Riteman made himself available for
additional questions after the meeting.

Continuing with Vocational Service Month,
next week's speaker will be Sharon Merrill,
Guidance Counselor at C.E.H.S. She will
talk on today's students, their needs and
aspirations.

Attendance for September: 87.30%---GREAT!

We're heading up. Let's get back into the
90 percentile. Here's were you stood for
the month. Hat's off to those who acheived
100%Z. We can all do it!!

100% - Burdet, Butler, Conroy, Critchley,
Davidson, Drivas, Dube, Flynn, Giftos,
Hennessy, Hitchcock, Hobbs, Holden,
Kane, R. Kilroy, Maher, McGovern,
Mooers, Roberts, Russell, T. Simpson,
W. ‘Simpson, Stanton, Stewart,
Thompson, Wagner, York

75% - Bagdasarian, Carson, Etzel, Gemme,
Janson, Johnston, Jordan, Levasseur,

Livingston, Pappas, Rancourt, Smith,
Yerxa

50% - Day, Donahue, King, Kourakos,
Mezoian

25% - Bogosian, 0'Neil

If those in the 25%, 50% and 75% spots moved
up to the next position, we'd be in great
shape.

Do you know what the qualifications are to
become a Rotarian? Who can you propose?
I1'11 let you know in next's week bulletin.

R TR R 3 A I 0 30 I I A SR AR 3 3

"Many clubs ignore the classification roster
because their members feel, "we know every-
one in town." However, Rotary Clubs should
realize that the roster of unfilled classi-
fications, which should be updated every
year, is crucial to any growth plan you
devise. We must not neglect this essential
tool for growth."

—W. JAck Davis, Past President of R.I.

"
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Dear Club Nember:

In writing this letter I am in hope of generating a little
more enthusiasm and sense of commitment to the club's fund-
raising efforts. As you are aware our club does not assess
members to cover the costs of programs and causes we choose
to support. All of our funds must be raised through the
various projects we undertake during the year such as theater

night, Christmas tree sales, fried dough sales, and any other
opportunity that arises.

The participation in Theater Night this year was very
disappointing. Tim Thompson and others put a great deal of
effort into this event and had every reason to believe that
we were on target for ticket sales. During the twenty-four
hours immediately preceding the performance we had 122 tickets
turned in unsold. Had we known earlier that people were
not going to te selling the tickets we could have used another
marketing strategy. As it is we lost over $1,400 in potential

profit and will be unable to help many of the programs we had
hoped to do.

Verv soon vou will be asked bv Precident-Flect .TJoe Conrov




October 18, 1989-meeting

We had no visiting Rotarians this week. We
did welcome newcomer, Jack Hansen. He was
proposed by Tony Wagner and will be formally
introduced to us when Tony is present.

The one and only Nick Pappas led us in song
with "Battle Hymn of the Republic". Raffle
was conducted by Tom Hennessey (50/50) and
won by Mike McGovern.

Great news for Mick Maher -- Besides cele-
brating 27 years of marriage he also found
out he's going to be a grandfather. Yeah!!

Tim Thompson gave his report on Theater
Night. The club raised $2,834, paid $1,535
to the Portland Players, we net $1,299,
Those who still need to settle up with Tim,
please do so as soon as possible. Tim passes
his thanks to us for our work BUT we say
THANKS to you, Tim, for yourgreat work.

Rotary Information : Sam Giftos made a
brief presentation about the differences
between Int'l convention, Int'l and
District Assembly in relation to the zone
your in. I hope I got this right?

Vocational Service forms: (Resource list)
Don Day indicates forms are coming in very
slow. These need to be completed and
returned by 11/1/89. Let's do our best.

#¥*% We have 10 members attending the

Rotary Information seminar in Togus
on 10/28/89, i¥dnxs

This week's speaker was Sharon Merrill,
Guidance Counselor at CEHS. Sharon says
between 80/90% of high school students
move on to post-secondary schools. Some
careers that interest the students:
liberal arts, business, engineering and
the new trend, communications. They est.
40% of the students will major in the
field on communications by year 2000.
The students need appropriate training
for today's and future job markets. This
is how our resource list can be of use
to them. Sharon thanks the Rotary Club
for their participation in this list

and for their continuous support to the
students.

Next week _ Sharon Williams, Director of J.A.
Raffle: Mick Maher

Qualifications to become a Rotarian....
Who can your propose????

An adult male/female person of good character
and good business or professional reputation,
and

(1) engaged as proprietor, partner, corporate
officer, or manager of any worthy and recognized
business or profession;

or

(2) holding an important position in an execu-
tive capacity with discretionary authority in
any worthy and recognized business or profession;

or

(3) acting as the local agent or branch repre-
sentative of any worthy and recognized business
or profession having charge of such agency or
branch in an executive capacity;

and

personally and actively engaged in the respective
business or professions in which they are
classified in the club and having their place
of business or residence located within the
territorial limits of the club or within the
corporate limits of the city in which the club
is located or within the territorial limits of
an immediately adjoining club.

(b) There shall be not more than one active
member in each classification of business or
profession, excepting the religion, news media,
and diplomatic service classifications, and
excepting the provision for additional active
members as provided in the By-daws.

(c) The By-laws of Rotary International may
provide for kinds of membership in addition
to active membership in Rotary clubs to be

designated as senior active, past service,

and honorary membership and shall prescribe
the qualifications for each.

I hope this helps those of you who are unsure
who to propose. I also have available a list
of the open classifications available within
our club. Just give me a holler!!
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October 25, 1989 meeting

We had one visiting Rotarian this week, Al
Tozier of the Portland Club. Raffle was
conducted by Mike McGovern, prize donated
by newcomer, Jack Hanse (a case of Poland
Spring water) and won by Tim Thompson.

Birthday wishes to out to Phil Dube, Dave
Hitchcock and Bill O'Neil. Hope you all
have/had a great day!

Bill O'Neil led us in song this week. In
honor of the Christmas tree sale soon to be
here, we sang "I'm Dreaming of a White
Christmas”....

Student Visit: Alec Livingston introduced
our two guest students, Weg Libby and Alec
Maguire, who come from Cape Elizabeth High
School. Weg spoke about events conducted
by the Student Council, which include a

kids Halloween Party, talent show and PEP
rally. Alec spoke about the one act plays
to be performed by each class on November
8th and 9th. As always, it's a pleasure

to have our young people visit the club.

WANT TO DO SOMETHING GOOD? Frank Gemme is
and he's giving us the opportunity to do

it with him. Frank has decided to give a
donation to help the earthquake victims.
The best part is he's doing it via the
Rotary Club. He's challenging us all to
give alittle. What better way can we show
our fellowship and compassion to these
people. It's a great idea and we take our
hats off to you FRANK for sharing it with
us. All donations can be give to President
Jack. (Make checks payable to SP-CE Rotary
with memo: earthquake gift)

Christmas Tree Sale: That's right folks;
it's that time of year. Joe Conroy is our
- main man for this year. Joe went to Canada
in July to inspect the trees; they're real
beauties. He took pictures for us to see,
Prices will remain the same and the sign-up
calendar is available, Please sign-up as
soon as possible,

Don't forget the Resource List are due in
by November 1st to Dan Davison or Don Day.

Rotary Information: Dan Mooers spoke about

the Zone Institute held at Hyannis this
past weekend. This meeting is similiar to
the District Conference and is held for

the District Governors. Meetings were

held all weekend with little time to rest.
Dan met the incoming President for 1990,

a Brazilian, who spoke of his direction of
Rotary. He plans on working on an environ-
mental project and plans to carry on the
current theme-- ENJOY ROTARY-- plus his
theme -- SIESTA FIESTA. Before the group
left, they, too, had personally contributed
a donation to help the earthquake victims-
a grand total of $5,000.

This week's speaker was John Brady, a
Director for Junior Acheivement. He says
the mission of J.A. is to provide the young
people with economic literacy. Most students
lack the basic fundamental job skills but
J.S. is trying to correct this problem. How?
Through their various programs. The one
program we're all familiar with is when a
group of students (working with JA volunteers)
form a company, elect officers, fund the
company, then make a product to sell. The
newest program is where a business person
teaches a weekly class at the school. JA
wants to start in the elementary grades;
currently they are working with junior high.

Upcoming Events to Remember

Nov. 1 - Club Assembly - Board has requested
an open agenda.

Nov. 29 - Domestic Associate Night
Whether we schedule any additional
nights will depend on the turnout
for this one!

Dec. 13 - Christmas Party

Raffle for Nov. 1st meeting - Mike McGovern

SP/CE Rotary Club Basketball Schedule

Mon. Nov. 13th
Mon. Nov. 27th

7:15-9:15 pm Cape Middle
7:15-9:15 pm Cape Middle

Mon. Dec. 4

7:15-9:15 p, Cape Middle
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The Season is upon us again, the time t
This year we will have 2,800 trees to s211; .
cultured trees purchased froma tree plantati

Nearly allof the organizational work ha
been procured, and the various chairpersons
services. A few crucial taks need to be acc
staffing of the tree site.

As you have done in the past, please vo
expertise so that we all can experience the
Tree Sale.

So that you can schedule your time, I h
Four Delivery Dates, All at 7 A.M.:

Saturday, November 25th
Friday, December lst
Friday, December 8th
Tuesday, December 12th
Also, I ask that each one sign up for FOUR (.

The Christmas Tree Sale is our most imp
the degree of our generosity for the coming
opportunity for each of us to work with one
your time on the lot.

Thank you for your help.

g——



November 1, 1989 meeting

We had 3 visiting Rotarians this week: all
from the Portland club. They were Robert
Nisbet, Scott Carlisle and Dex McCausland.

Bill York had a guest, Jeff Flynn. Tony
officially introduced Jack Hansen. He's
headmaster at Elan School and is a history
buff. President Jack presented Jack with
his Rotary pin. Welcome aboard, Jack.

Harry Russell led us in song, "Home on the
Range". Mike McGovern donated this week's
raffle -— "Getting ready for winter" sur-
vival kit - won by Tony Wagner.

Donations to the earthquake relief fund
suggested and initiated by Frank Gemme
will continue for another two to three
weeks. Your donation can be given to
President Jack or Bob Carson.

November is ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH. To
coincide with this, a foundation seminar
was held on Saturday, 10/28/89, which was
conducted and developed by Dan Mooers,

had 11 members from our club present. It
was a very informative seminar allowing us
to become familiar with the programs the
foundation works with.

Dan Davidson has been in the hospital.
He's on the road to recovery and we're
glad to hear everything's okay. But
Dan, does this mean no basketball? Hope
you get well soon.

Joe Conroy has the ball rolling for our
Christmas Tree Sale. Trees arrive on the
25th of November; tree set-up is on the
18th of November with Alec Livingston in
charge. Joe asks us to come down period-
ically to help stack trees, greet people
and just have FUN!!!!!

There will be a Board of Directors meeting
next week after the regular meeting. It
will be held at President Jack's house.
Members are welcomed to attend. Enclosed
is the agenda to be discussed.

Next Week: Dan Mooers will speak on the
Rotary Foundation. There's lots to learn.
Please try to attend this meeting.

Raffle: Andy Mezoian

Sgt. at Arms: Phil Dube

November 29 -~ Spouses Wanted

Spouses are invited and encouraged to attend
the meeting of Nov. 29th. The speaker for the
evening will be Mr. Wayne Johnston, who will
discuss his experience as a former Rotary
Scholar.

Wayne has been chosen as the speaker due to
his enthusiasm for the experience and opportunity
afforded to him by Rotary.

Spouses are being asked to attend this meeting
so that they might have a better understanding
of what Rotary is all about. I am sure that
they will be as impressed as you and I on the
Scholars program.

Our club has not sought potential candidates
for a number of years. Our spouses can help
to make this program known in the community
through their own contacts.

Mark your calendar now for Nov. 29th. Let's
have a good turnout.

President Jack

FE IR IR IR IR I IR I I BRI I IR N

We had a club forum/assembly this week and
various subjects were discussed. Below are
topics discussed:

tletter from Bob Flynn was read viewing

his concerns with the club's objectives

: involvement of our newer members

: sharing projects from year to year—-—
not same person each year

tnew fund raising projects; develop a
fund raising committee

:more communication on club's monies and
how spent (verbal or via bulletin)

:request for Board to show how monies are
disbursed amongst Avenues of Service

:do more "nuts & bolts" projects to increase
fellowship (i.e. repair baseball field, etc.)

:membership development
:long range planning -- goals for future
:letter to Purpoodock to thank them for

for their concerns with their servie to us

These were welcomed concerns. The Board
strongly urges all members to attend their

Board meeting with future concerns.
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November 8, 1989 meeting

We had one visiting Rotarian this week:
Meg Baxter from the Portland Club.

Fred Jansen led us in song —— a "Swedish"
melody. It was fun; ask Bill York. Andy
Mezoian donated this week's raffle -- a
sketch of the Portland skylight-- won by
Joe Conroy.

Anniversary celebrations for Nick Pappas,
25 years, and Tom Hennessey, 17 years.
Congratulations to you and your spouses.

New Member Proposal:

Jeff Flynn: proposed by Bill York. His
classification is Hardware; Retail, Addi-
tional Active. Jeff lives in So. Portland
and owns/manages Flynn's Hardware, Cash
Corner, So. Portland.

Any objections to the above proposal should
be made in writing to the Club secretary or
any member of the Board by 11/21/89.

Rotary Information:

Bill Kourakos highlighted us about a "Road
Show" seminar held in Kennebunk to rekindle
the Fireside Chat which let's new members
now what Rotary is all about. Bill, Jack R.,
Joe C. and Dan M. attended from our club.
There was lots of enthusiasm amongst the
group and speakers. A very impressive and
effective seminar. Possibly a similiar
program to develop in new District.

Resource List:

Misc. Items:

Spouses night is set for November 29th. A
sign-up sheet is going around. Nomination
committee has met and Doug Stewart will give
us a report next week. Earthquake relief
donations are still requested. Please see
Bob Carson with your donation. Basketball
starts on Monday, November 13th at 7:15 at
the Cape Middle School.

Fundraising Event:

It's for the Street People with whom Dave
Hitchcock works with on a regular basis.
Bob Flynn has graciously offered to Chair
this committe. Thanks, Bob.

Guest Speaker:

Harry Russell introduced this week's speaker,
Dan Mooers. Being Rotary Foundation Month,
Dan has been and will be visiting various
clubs to discuss what the Foundation is all
about. His presentation included a message
video from Foundation Trustee Dr. Edward
Cadman called "A Sturdy Foundation". The
message discusses the various programs that
are within the Foundation and how these pro-
grams bring good things to all people around
the world. Vocational Service is the basis
of Rotary and with this basis the Foundation
is able to make a difference to the world.
Pamphlets and information are available to
all members to discover what the Foundation
is all about. WE strongly urge all members
to take the time to read and learn about

OUR Foundation.

‘Dan Davidson is disappointed with our results.

The high schools are counting on us. Do we
want to embarrass the Club with our efforts?
In the event that your may have misplaced
your original one, we've enclosed another.

Christmas Tree Sale:

Our first tree delivery is November 25th.

If your interested in unloading these trees,
contact Tony Wagner. Alec indicates 13 of our
members have signed-up for lot set-up. When
you sign-up for your shift, please make sure
space is available. Don't overload a shift.

I see great team effort for this project!

Upcoming Duties

11/15 - Program - B. Johnston
Raffle - D. Mooers
Sgt. at Arms - D. Kane
11/22 - Program - Jordan

Raffle - B. 0'Neil
Sgt. at Arms - B. Stanton
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November 15, 1989 meeting

We had 4 visiting Rotarians this week: Bob
Cole, Brunswick; Tom Cole, Damariscota;
Jay Cooney, SP/Maine Mall; Scott Carlisle,
Portland.

Bob Carson led us in song this week. We
Sang SMILE and R-O-T-A-R-Y. Even though
you made us stand, Bob, you did a great job.
This week's raffle prize was a $25 Jordan
Marsh gift certificate which was won by Bob
Bogosian.

Student Visits: We enjoyed the company of
two seniors from South Portland High School,
Kathy Gale and Kurt Martin. Both spoke on
the music program, Kathy on the bank program
and Kurt on the chorus.
in each program and will be partaking in the
school's musical, GREASE,

Nominating Committee: Doug Stewart reported
that the committee, consisting of past pre-
sidents of the Club, met on November 8th to
select officers for 1990-1991. With 100%
turn out, the following nominees were
selected:

President-Elect: Bill Kourakos
Vice President: Mike McGovern

Secretary: Jackie Critchley
Treasurer: Doug Stewart
Directors: Dan Davidson

Frank Gemme
Dave Smith
Tony Wagner

The election of officers will be held on
December 13th. Nominations from the floor
will be allowed.

Christmas Tree Sale: Everyone has signed up
but there are some voids to be filled.
sign-up for an extra shift if possible. Bill
Kourakos will be calling us if scheduling

becomes a problem.
in place.

President Jack read a letter from Duane Ran-
court.
but will become a Charter member of the Saco
Bay Club. We'll miss you, Duane.

Don't forget Spouse's Night on Nov. 29th.
Sign-up sheet will be available until the
11/22/89 meeting. Speaker will be Rotary
Scholar, Wayne Johnston.

They are both active

Harry Russell read Dist. Governor Labrie's
letter concerning the hardship followed by

a lawsuit to the St. Anne des Monts Club.
Dist. Governor Labrie is requesting support
by sending $2.00 a member in our club. Be-
cause of lack of funds in the internal budget,
individual donations are requested. Bucket
passed around during the meeting.

Don Day indicates that only 6 Resource List
have been sent back. Extremely disappointed
with the results. Everyone should have
received another list with their bulletin
last week, so let's fulfill our promise by

Rotary Information: Mike McGovern read to us
what the qualifications are to become Dist.
Governcr. Just a few are: be a member of
Rotary, be active in a functioning Club, all
dues paid to R.I. in your Club, knowledge of
Rotary, be a "man". The list continues. It's
an exciting office to hold. Ask Dan Mooers
or Sam Giftos their thoughts & feelings

Message from Shirley Mooers:

The trailer and fence are
Let the Christmas SPIRIT begin!!!!

Duane will be resigning from the club

Would the members ask their spouse if they
would like to help serve cider on the week-
ends during the Christmas Tree sale. If you
can, please give Shirley or Rita Hennessey

& call. Thanks ......

In the absence of Dan Mooers, his wife Shirley,
introduced this week's speaker, Ellen Labrie,
Dist. Governor Labrie's wife. Ellen spoke to
us on Intercultural Nursing, of which she is

a Director. This is the project selected by
the Dist. Governor to held support thisyear.

PleaseEllen shared with us a slide presentation on

the realities of the Dominion Republic; it's
poverty, hard existence, conditions of the
hospitals. She explained that the nurses are
all volunteers to this program. Four trips a
year are made, each visit a minimum of 2 weeks.
Ellen asks our support to helg locate nurses

or doctors. Rotarians have been very supportive.

President Jack presented Ellen with a check for
$500 for the Club to help support this wonderful
project.

Next week's speaker: Mahmud A. Faksh, a

Professor of Politcal Science at USM. He will

talk on the current events with the Berlin wall
in East Germany.
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lovember 22, 1989 meeting

Just one visiting Rotarian this week: Gary
Metzger of the Portland Club. Jack Roberts
had a guest, John Connell.

2affle this week was conducted by Mick
‘laher. Prize was donated by Bill O'Neil:
3 pairs of tickets to the Mariner's game.
They were won by a visitor. (name unknown)

Joe Conroy was '"'chosen" to lead us in song.
He didn't have to pick the songs, they were
picked for him: O Christmas Tree and Deck

the Halls. Job well done, Joe.

Birthday wishes went out to David Smith
although President Jack fined him a $1.00
for it,

It was nice to see Rene Burdet. Sam Giftos
will be in Honolulu for the next 3 meetings.
Tough break for him!!!!

Scarborough Club will be meeting at 6:15 (on
Tuesday's) until further notice. Please
make note.

Rotary decals for your automobile are now
available. They're only a $1.00. See Bob
Carson for yours. President Jack announced
the resignation of Tém Simpson.

A few words from Dan Davidson:

a. Basketball starts 11/27/89 at 7:15 at
the Cape Middle School.

b. Resource list less than 25%. Dan refuses
to be embarrassed. He will start calling
members if we don't submit the form.

c. A request for get-well cards for Craig
Shergold, who's dying of cancer. He wants

to get in the Guiness Book of Records.
Please read :

-- Craig Shergold, 7 years old, is in the
Royal Hospital in Lond. Craig has tumors in
his brain and his spine and only has a little
time left. His last wish is to get in the

Guiness Book of Records with the largest amount
of "get well" cards one person has ever received

Send cards to: Craig Shergold

55 Selby Road
Carahalton
Surrey SNS ILD
UK

New Member proposal: John A. Connell:
proposed by Jack Roberts. Classification:
Sporting Goods; Retail Sales. John is
manager of Informational Services at L.L.
Bean. He lives at Fowler Road in Cape
Elizabeth. Any objections should be filed
prior to December 5th with any member of
the Board.

By the time you receive the bulletin, the
Christmas Tree sale will be under way. If
you have free time, stop by the lot and
give a hand. It's a fun time and what a
way to get in the Christmas spirit.

Dan Davidson introduced this week's speaker,
Mahmud Faksh, who's a professor of Political
Science at the University of Southern Maine.
Mr. Faksh talk was "The Transformation of
Europe". Historic changes in Europe are
happening today and will continue to happen.
Countries cannot hold on to the old ways

in the European nations. Mr. Faksh was

very informative and enlightening with his
talk. There were several articles written
by Mr. Faksh were available on the tables
to take home and read.

11/29/89 - SPOUSES NIGHT - speaker will be
Rotary Scholar Wayne Johnston.

Raffle --— Nick Pappas ———-

B R R R S S

Enjoy the satisfaction of helping others

Being a Rotarian means enjoying the warm
fellowship of weekly meetings and the inter-
national fellowship of annual conventions.

It means feeling proud when a young person
from your community makes a significan con-
tribution to society using what he learned
as a Rotary scholar. It means sharing the
joy of a man who sees his family for the
first time in years after cataract surgery
performed at a Rotary eye camp. And it
means fostering better understanding between
eople in different countries through

* exchange programs and goodwill activities.
Why not share the satisfaction that comes
from being a Rotarian? Let's invite other
service-minded men and women in our community
to become club members so that they too can

ENJOY ROTARY!
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November 29, 1989 meeting

We had four visiting Rotarians this week: Bob
Cole, Brunswick; Tome Cole, Damariscotta;
Frank Gooch and Robert Lee, Portland. There
were plenty of guests this week... It was
Spouses night. Turnout was fabulous with

17 attending. Let's do it again!!!

Raffle this week turned out to be a triple
header. Nick Pappaw brought us New Year's
Bread and Baklava. Bill York brought two
tickets for the 11/30/89 show of HARVEY. Our
winners were: Dave Smith, Baklava; Phil Dube,
New Year's bread; Bob Bogosian, tickets. Hope
you all enjoy your winnings.

Bill York led the group with song. Being
the birthday of Jack Hansen's wife, Sheila,
we did the honorable thing: we sang "Happy
Birthday" without asking "How old are you?"
This was then followed by "Jingle Bells".
Thanks for being our song leader, Bill.

Happy dollars brought some interesting news.
Len King just became a grandfather for the
second time. Congrats, Len! Bob Bogosian
was celebrating 20 years of marriage on this
lovely evening but his wife was out playing
bridge with the girls! I look forward to

my 20 years. Happy 20th, Bob. What does

Dan Mooers want with 500 acorns? He paid us
a dollar to get them. Will we ever know?

Christmas Tree Sales: Joe Conroy thanked
Dan Davidson for all the publicity on the
sale. From Channel 6 & 13 (we have produced
a few."stars") to articles in the Cape
Courrier, Portland Press Herald, you'll
never know where we'll pop up? Thanks, Dan.
Bill Kourakos has some problems with tree
manning. He'll be calling for help. If
you've got the time, we'd sure appreciate
the help.

Christmas Party: Bill Stanton & Warren
Simpson have the ball rolling. Party is on
December 13th. They still need 9 more mem-
bers to volunteer to pick up the elderly
people. Let Bill or Warren know if your
available.

Frank Gooch asked for a few minutes to
speak about the raffle offered through
the Portland Club., It's to be held on
December 6th form 5:30 - 7:30. There
are 8 prizes, totalling $15,000 -$16,000.
Tickets are going for $100 a piece. See
President Jack if you would to purchase
one. This could be your lucky year!!!

Basketball Schedule: 7:15 at the Cape

Middle School

December 4, 1989
December 7, 1989
December 11, 1989

There's a Board of Directors meeting on
December 6th at 7:45. It will be at
President Jack's house on i85 Fowler Rd.,
Cape Elizabeth. All members are welcomed
to attend. Agenda attached.

Harry Russell introduced this week's
speaker, Wayne Johnston. Wayne gave us

an overview of his year as a Rotary Fellow
during 199/1967. He holds alot of fond
memories of his year abroad and shared a
few of those with us. Selected from 12
scholars thru the Rockland Club, Wayne
says it was a tremendous experience and
wishes everyone could participate.

While abroad, he attended the London School
of Economics. He travled through many
countries such as Italy, Scandanavia, East
Germany and USSR. While in each country,
he made a point to visit and speak at the
Rotary Clubs. Wayne also showed a slide
presentation on the work/participation he
and others offered after the flood of the
Arnold River in Italy. This event occurred
during the Christmas season.

President Jack hopes that Wayne's visit
will inspire our Club to think about
sponsoring a Rotary Scholar.

I H I I3 66 0 3 SN

Attendance for October 1989 was 78.76%
Should we have an attendance contest to
get back up into the 90's? Or let's
Jjust show our goodwill and hit 90% for
the Club.
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S.P./C.E, 6:15

Ever have one of those days with one of
those people? The kind who makes you

ask yourself...
Why do people behave the way they do?

Why are some people easy to work
with, some so difficult?

Is following the “Golden Rule” really
such a good idea?

Dealing With Others:
Some Relationship Strategies
Guest Speaker: Rod McGarry




DECEMBER 6,1989

We had five visitors at our meeting. Tom
Hennessy brought guest Mike Royer, Bob
Levasseur brought guest Chris Reese,
Matt Monroe visited again, and two Cape
Elizabeth students,Bobby Martin and Cory
Berg attended the meeting.

Cory Berg discussed a 6 week architedure
course she attended at Harvard
University. She also claimed to be the
first purchaser of a 1989 Rotary
Christmas tree. Bobby Martin discussed
the process of completing college
application and the pressure the
students feel.

Raffle was donated by Jack Roberts. Bob
Carson was the lucky winner of the
practical and hopefully much used gift-
a cordless screwdriver.

Len King was the songleader as we sang
'JOY TO THE WORLD'.

Many happy dollars were received.
Congratulations to Jeff Hobbs on his new
child. Nick Pappas' son has safely
arrived on his first merchant marine
trip abroad. Doug Stewart was happy Tom
Hennessy only got a mild shock from the
frayed electrical cord at the Christmas
tree sale. Bob Flynn was glad to have
company as he ran and finished a
marathon. Bill York paid a dollar to
hear Dan Mooers explain why Rotary did
not place well in a MONEY magizine poll
of best charities in United States. Dan
Mooers explained the survey was based on
a4 ratio of money spent to money
collected. Since Rotary placed a large
bercentage of collected money in the
bank for future uses, the ratio distorts
Rotary fund raising efforts. 1In fact,
Dan noted Rotary gives out $1.11 for
€very $1.00 donateqd.

Warren Simpson needs several more
volunteers for next weeks Christmas
party. Volunteers are needed to pick up
Our senior citizéns guest and bring them

to our meeting by 6:00 and return the
guests home by 8:00.

The next shipment of Christmas trees
arrive (or arrived) on Friday, Dec 8 :
Tuesday, Dec 12 at 7e00 XML, T8 you c
help unload the trees., please come by
and help.

Basketball at Cape Elizabeth Middle
School is scheduled for Dec 7 and Dec
a8t 700

Response to the Vocational Lists has
been poor. The lists will provide an
eXtremely useful resource of contact
people our students can approach with
questions and concerns regarding their
potential careers. PLEASE attempt to
complete the list as SO0On as possible
and return to Don Day or Dan Davidson.

The Christmas tree sales has grossed
approximately $15,000 as of December

Tim Thompson introduced Speaker Rod
McGarry. Rod is a member of the
Worcester, MaA Rotary club and formerly
a8 member of the Portland Rotary Club.
Rod gave a spirited and interesting
discussion on how to classify different
bPerscnalities and the impact the
different Peérsonalities should have on
how to fulfill his golden rule- to treaf
others as they want to be treated. Each
member determined whether they had a
driving,analytical,amiable Or expressive
type of personality.

Two new member were Proposed at the
Board meeting. Bob Levasseur proposes
Chris Newetd. Chris lives on Mitchell
Road, works for Ortho, Inc. in Gorham,
and will have a medical supplies
classification. Tom Hennessy proposes
Mike Royer. Mike lives on Sawyer Road,
works for Berry Fowles & co. in
Falmouth,and will be classified as &S an
accountant
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MEMBER SPOUSE CLASSIFICATION BUSINESS HOME
Bagdasarian, David L "Dave” Fran pentistry T797-5834 799-7832
Bogosian, A Robert “"Bob”® Rozella pharmaceutical, Manufacturing 773-7231 799-0440
Burdet, René Kathi Real Estate, pevelopment 773-5700 495-2174
Butler, Paul F *Janet Senior Active - Food Distribution 773-5683 799-1550
Carson, Robert N Jr "Bob® “Penny Senior Active - Beverage Distribution 799-8029
Conroy, Joseph P "Joe® Elizabeth Education, Secondary 799-2221 799-5990
Critchley, Jacqueline *"Jackie®™ Douglas Banking, Commercial 775-1000 934-2059
pavidson, Dan L Edie Public Relations T74-9847 T67-4682
pay, bonald L "Don® Grace radiator, Auto 774-3346 T67-4374
ponahue, John Patricia Paper manifacturing, Production 856-4000 767-3991
privas, Peter bolores Senior Active - Engineering 799-6204 799-6204
pube, Philip A "Phil* Clapdette Senior Active - Travel Service 767-3366 771-0108
Etzel, Stephenm "Steve" Bethany Banking, Appraisal 871-1111 79%-8773
Flynn, Robert "Bob" Michele Computers 715-7200 799-7814
Gacetta, Daniel J "pan® Senior Active - Liguor Distribution 799-4555
Gemme, Frank E Lynne Communica:ions, Equipment B883-5161 767-2802
Giftos, Sarando P "Sam" *Heé léne Senior Active - Accounting 799- 3164
Hansen, John Private Education, Administration 998-4666 799-0078
Hennessy, Thomas J III “Tom* Rita Real Estate, Appraisal T67-2394 799-4090
Hitchcock, David "Dave® Real Estate, Commercial TT4-8919 774-8919
Hobbs, Jeffrey R "Jeff" Sue Funeral Directing 799-4472 799-8868
Holden, Richard B Jr "Dick" Maureen Senior Active - Insurance 772-7434 799-7948
Janson, J Fred “Fred® Bew Real Estate, Commercial 774-4891 767-4101
Johnston, Bryce R Stacie Banking, Savings B71-1825 B846-9027
Jordan, Richard E "Dick” Jane Senior Active - Banking 775-1000 799-2526
Kane, David M "Dave" Paula Bankimg, Financial Management 761-2666 775-3213
Kilroy, Richard F"Dick" Mary Senior Active - Real Estate Residential 799-2221 799-6153
Kilvoy, William C "Bill" Ann Senior Active - Heating 0il 799-7161
King, Leonard "Len" Carol Benefit planning 799-6224 T99-6224
Knight, Lloyd R "Captain® Ellen Senior Active - Television 797-9330 799-2943
Kourakos, William "Bill" Sophie Senior Active - Insurance 770-2445 799-1755
Levasseur, Fobert C "Bob" Paper Industry, Product & Services 799-2788 799-1879
Livingston, Alec C Susan Insurance 773-5661 T99-7149
Maher, Michael C "Mick" Elizabeth Engineering, Electronic Components 775-8100 767-5346
McGovern, Michael K "Mike™ Government , Town 799-5251 767-3191
Mezcian, Anthony P “Andy* Becky Senior Active - Education 799-1401
Mooers, Daniel W "Dan® *Shirley Law, Litication 775-7444 T799-7290
0 Neil, William "Bill" Hancy panking, Human Resources 761-5922 799-5702
Pappas, Nicholas "Nick" Nickie Senior Active - Investments 774-6311 799-1604
Roberts, John E Jr “"Jack" Shari Government, Welfare Administration T67-3201 767-4526
Russell, Harry Marlene 0il Pipeline, Management 767-0440 T8B1-3642
Simpson, Watren S velma Senior Active - Hardware 799-6191 799-0227
Smith, David E "pave" Haomi Tax, Management 773-31894 799-6878
Stanton, William R "Bill" Lucy Senior Active - Variety Store 761-18136
Stewart, Douglas "poug® *pamela Public Utilities, Water 774-5961 767-2351
Thompson, Timothy *Tim" Nancy Insurance , Financial Services 799-6669
Wagner, Anten G "Tony"® *Sally Specialty Chemicals 799-8541 799-7997
Yerxa, Richard J "Dick" Priscilla Senior Active - Power Eguipment 799-2243 B883-4275
york, William A *"Bill*" Diane Senior Active - Engineering 799-8533 767-0883
= Paul Harris Fellow % Paul Harris Mutilple Contributor 4 = Paul Harris Sustaining Fellow

non

Past President +

Past District Governor

§ = Charter Member

11/15/89



December 13, 1989 meeting

We had just on visiting Rotarian this week:
Larry Carey of South Portland, Maine Mall.
Being a former member of our Club, it was
great to see Larry,

President Jack welcomed in John Connell as
our newest member. John lives on the Fowler

Road in Cape Elizabeth and works at L.L. Bean.

John was proposed by President Jack. We are

happy to have him aboard.

Warren Simpson conducted the raffle. We had
six $5.00 prizes. Our lucky winners were
all our visiting guests for the Christmas
Party!!!! Yeah.

Mistro Bill York along with pianist Rae
Simmons led us in song. We didn't have the

festive holiday songs but in honor of Larry
Carey we sang, You Are My Sunshine and Take
Great job, Bill.

Me Out To The Ballgame.

Happy Birthday wishes to Alec Livingston
and Dave Bagdasarian. Are you guys still
thirtysomething???

Tony Wagner extends a thousands THANKS to
all 18 guys who helped unload the 1000
Christmas trees that were delivered on
Monday, December 11th. Joe indicates we
should sell-out our trees by Sunday. Very
impressive guys!!!! It's been a cold
season but as always, fun....

The Chairman of the nominating committee
presented the following slate of officers
for the year 1990-1991:

Bill Kourakos: President-Elect
Mike McGovern: Vice President
Jackie Critchley: Secretary

Doug Stewart: Treasurer
Frank Gemme: Director
Dan Davidson: Director
Tony Wagner: Director
Dave Smith: Director

There being no nominations from the floor,
a motion was made and seconded that the
proposed slate be elected for the incoming
year. Congratulations to all..

Many thanks to Warren Simpson and Bill
Stanton for all their work in arranging
our annual Christmas Party. As always,
the entertainment was great and our guests
appeared to have a good time. Also,
thanks to the members who helped with

the transportation of our guests,

Next week's speaker is Barry Valentine,
who will talk on general aviation.

Raffle —- Harry Russell

Doug Stewart found a note attached to his
Christmas Tree. Nine year old Eric Vail of
Woodstock, NB asks if you have any children
and they would like to be a penpal, please
write.

Eric M. Vail
c/o Robert Vail
R.R. #6

Woodstock, N.B. EO0J 2RO

Postage to Canada is 30¢.
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RULAND - CAPE EL1Z2RETE
David Kane
Citibank

100 Foden Road

South Portland ME 04106-2319

FIRST CLASS MAIL

DECLARATION OF ROTARIANS IN BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONS

As a Rotarian engaged in a business or profession, I am expected
to:

-Consider my vocation to be another opportunity to serve;

-Be faithful to the letter and to the spirit of the ethical
codes of my vocation, to the laws of my country, and to the moral
standard of my community;

-Do all in my power to dignify my vocation and to promote the
highest ethical standards in my choses vocation;

-Be fair to my employer, employees, associates, competitors,
customers, the public, and all those with whom I have a business
or professional relationship;

-Recognize the honor and respect due to all occupations which
are useful to society;




We had three visiting Rotarians this week:
Scott Carlisle, Portland; Fred Smith, Farm-
ington; Barry Valentine, So. Portland-Maine
Mall.

Frank Gemme led us in song with "Deck the Halls".

Mick Maher conducted the raffle. This week's
raffle was donated by Harry Russell -- a gift

certificate for the Snow Squall. And our lucky

winner..... Doug Stewart.

Mick is also selling the Rotary decals for $1.

He sold five at tonight's meeting. There's
plenty to go around.

All the trees were gone on Sunday and Joe
thanks us all for our help. He also gave a
happy dollar in return.

Rotary Information: Mike McGovern highlighted

us on how attendance works. 100% attendance
is expected, which should be your ultimate
goal. You can make-up at the other clubs—-
six days before or after our scheduled meet-
ing day. Our club allows you to make-up a
meeting with a meeting scheduled the same
day as our regular meeting. A member can be
terminated if they miss 4 meetings in a row
unless they have met with the Board. You
must attend 30% of your own club's meeting
each half year; 607 overall attendance with-
in the half year. Bob Bogosian is our
Attendance Chairman.

Our attendance for NOVEMBER was 86.97Z.

President Jack indicates we have four new
members to date. Two more are expected at
the beginning of January. President Jack
would like to reach the 60 member level in
the next 6 months. Let's give it our best
shot!!!!

Rotary International Convention: To be
held June 24-27 in Portland, Oregon. Sam
Giftos tells us this is the last in the
U.S. for a couple of years (1990-1991 in
Mexico City; 1991-1992 in Barcelona, Spain)
There's a large group from the Portland
Club attending in honor of their 75th anni-
versary; should be 15,000 members world-

wide. There's still time to sign-up.

President Jack presented Bea and Terri
with a Merry Christmas Thank you for
all their service to us during our
dinner meeting.

A brief meeting of the Board after the
regular meeting to discuss two member
proposals.

Rene Burdet introduced this week's
speaker, Barry Valentine. Barry is the
Manager for the Portland Jetport and
spoke to us on General Aviation.

What is general aviation? Everything
else that is not airline or military.

For every 100 airplanes flown, 90% are
general aviation. Of the 120,000 flights,
60% are general aviation. There are

200 airports in Maine, only eight are
scheduled. As you can see, the air
traffic is used more than we realize.

Most general aviation traffic happens
at night, i.e. products that are deli-
vered in a hurry (overnight mail). Of
the 10 busiest airports, general avia-
tion is half of the traffic. Safety
issues and cost factors are always an
issue with aviation, general aviation
is no exception to the rule.

Rotary Awareness Month (January)

In a real way, every month could have
this title. As you all know, one of
DG Jim's top goals is that we increase
our knowledge about all aspects of
Rotary and help others to do the same.
Let's accent this effort in January.
There's no question that the more we
know the better we can represent Rotary
in our club -- and the community we
serve that really wants to know more
about us.

Upcoming Duties for January 3rd

Program ---  King
Raffle -———  Simpson
Sgt. at Arms —- Stanton
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December 27, 1080 moeting

We had three visiting Rotarians this week:
Bonnie Lord, SouthPortland-Maine Mall; Naj
Lotfey, Portland: and Jim Colville, Sanford.

This week's raffle was conducted and donated
by Warren Simpson. The prize was a certifi-
cate to Shopper's Hardware and the lucky
winner..... Tom Hennessey.

Sam Giftos led us in song. We started with
SMILE and ended (to match the year's end)
Auld Lang Syne. Thanks, Sam.

Two members celebrated their birthdays on
Christmas Day:
We sang the Birthday song to Bill (Doug was
not with us). Hope your day was doubly
good.

We had a special happy dollart this week.
Bill O'Neil is going to be a DAD again.
Congratulations, Bill. What a great Christ-
mas present.

Charter Night for the Saco Bay Club will be
on January 20th at the Sheration in South
Portland. Tickets are $25 per person.
President Jack would like to see a good
attendance from our Club. If you can make
it, let him know.

To those who helped clean the tree lot on
Saturday, December 23rd, our special Thanks.
Joe Conroy anticipates giving us a report
on the tree sale at next week's meeting.

If your a member who may still owe for a
tree, see Joe.

To help promote Rotary Awareness Month
(January), Mick Maher wil have some para-
phernalia available which includes the
car decals, pins, license plate frames.
Catch him early so you can promote Rotary
during the month as well as throughout
the years.

President Jack informs us that he will be
monitoring our "pin usuage". If you don't
want to be fined, remember your pins.

Wear them proudly.

Bill Kilroy and Doug Stewart.

New Member proposal: David Smith is
proposing Lawrence Collins of 12 Valley
Road in CapeElizabeth. Larry works for
Holmes Distributors in Portland. His
classification will be Electrical Distri-
bution - Finance. Larry is the Chief
Financial Officer at Holmes. Any objec-
tions should be filed with prior to
January 9th with any member of the Board.

There will be a Board meeting next week,
January 3rd, after the regular meeting.
There's no special agenda. The Board
will be reviewing the past six months
as well as the upcoming six months.

Naj Lotfey spoke a moment on the Rotary
international Convention to be nheld in
Portland, Oregon. There's about 10 to
14 members going from Portland. If you
are interested in joining the group,
give him a call. We have 4 definites
(members) going from our Club.

Basketball Schedule:

Mon - January 8th  7:15 Cape Middle
Thurs - January 18th 7:15 Cape Middle
Mon O January 22nd 7:15 Cape Middle

Dick Kilroy introduced this week's speaker,
Bill Jordan, Chairman of the Town Council
in Cape Elizabeth. Bill has been a member
of the Town Council as well as the Board

of Selectmen for 25 years. He was on the
Committees for building the High School and
the Civic Center. When he's not busy doing
these things, he works on his farm.

The Council works to accomplish various
goals and at the beginning of each year
the members present a goal they wish to
accomplish. These goals are what Bill
discussed: (1) Affordable Housing (2)
Thomas Jordan Trust (3) Wet land Ordinance
(4) Sewer Ordinance (5) Shoulder Improve~
ments on Shore Road (6) developing a War
memorial (7) Recyle / Transfer Station

(8) How to avoid law suits

To all members, may you have a safe and
Happy New Year!!!!!!
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